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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, AUGUST 28, 2006

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Terence Elliott, Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez, Carlos Murillo, Jose Oliveira, Darlene Poe, Tom Sharp

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Alex Edwards, James Eyestone

I.  List of Risk Findings from CCSIG

The district risk management group (CCSIG) has done an analysis of each of the campuses and the District Office to determine each area of risk.  CCC was given a very short list of areas at risk for potential accidents.  CCC had the least areas of all three campuses.  Alex Edwards has sent this list to the division deans and Janis Walsh. 

Darlene Poe wanted to clarify that is the divisions’ responsibility to clean up these areas and Carol confirmed it was.   Some Alex has already taken charge of, but some he has asked the divisions to do.   Carol is concerned about risk in the auto area identifying chemicals needing attention and that we need to be as thorough as we are in science and our maintenance areas to clarify hazardous materials.

Plan of Action

The division deans and Janis Walsh will respond to Alex Edwards about the risks in their areas.

II.  Early Learning Center Safety Issues
Tom Sharp reported that an individual has been arrested and the police are currently looking at another individual.  The police are getting cooperation from the apartment complex across the street from the bus stop.  Approximately one year ago, the apartments became Section 8, and there are unsupervised kids living in the complex.  These kids see a perfect opportunity by sitting in the laundry room where they can watch the ELC.  After committing a crime, they run across the street and hide in the trees.

The college has received approval from the district to put an iron fence along that side of campus, which will stop the foot traffic that is a factor in the recent safety issues.  This fence should be completed this year and should deter the juveniles from coming to the bus stop and ELC.  

Tom will be meeting with Dean Susan Lee this week to discuss other things that could be done, such as installing cameras.  They will be meeting with the ELC staff to educate them on how to prevent being victims.

Darlene Poe has noticed that anyone can walk into the ELC and no one pays him or her any attention.  It’s now possible to walk in and go all the way to the back.  Someone should be stationed at the front desk at all times.  Carol Maga has been working with Susan Lee and Marva Lyons about getting someone at the front desk.

The police are also looking at cutting down the shrubbery to reduce concealment and they’re also working with Alex Edwards about increasing the lighting near the ELC.  

Everyone is working very hard on this problem, and Carol encouraged everyone to continue to be vigilant.

Plans of Action

1.
Police Services and Susan Lee will meet with ELC staff about crime prevention.

2.
As the ELC’s funding becomes more stabilized ways will be found to ensure that the front desk is always staffed.

3.
Fencing along Campus Drive and reducing the shrubbery will be installed and trimmed back.

4.
Police Services will continue to work with Alex Edwards to increase the lighting near the ELC.

III.  Construction Update and Related Issues

There are currently five construction projects on campus right now.  The goal for the future is have to fewer major construction projects going on at once.  It is a bit much to manage.  The Art Building is about to have some seismic work starting in January 2007.  They are trenching around the building to see if there is an active fault near the building.  

The Computer Technology Center (High Tech Center) is 85 percent complete.  There are some delays in getting materials delivered, but the contractor still thinks it will be completed two to three weeks ahead of schedule.  They will be able to give us a definite date in about two more weeks.  There is a concern about theft from the building when completed.  There are no provisions for cameras or alarms, and these should be considered.  Tom Sharp said as far as the alarms and cameras go, the same person who is coming to campus about the ELC will be asked to put in a bid for the Computer Tech Center and Tom will try to find some money.  There will be lock-downs for the computers, but experience has shown that computers can still be stolen with lock-downs.  There are also concerns about the back of the building.  It should enhance the appearance of the campus, and the cyclone fence is unsightly.  There is now a landscape plan to develop the back of the building and it is in the process of being approved.   

The library remodeling is in process.  The construction company has speeded up a little.  The project will be extended to the summer because of seismic retrofitting.  It is hoped the roof will be finished before the rain starts.

The path of travel is the project where there have been two gas leaks, some water leaks and other damage.  The mishaps have primarily occurred because they have to re-grade the slopes.  The pipes do not run in a level line, they’re very uneven.  The construction area has a lot of gas, water, and communications lines and this causes problems.  The project may not be complete until mid-October.

There’s currently not much going on right now with the Student Services Building project as it is just started.  The estimated completion date is 18 months to two years from now.  

Eleven smart classrooms have been completed.  We’re waiting to get the computers installed in those classrooms and then the smart classrooms will be usable.  There was a brief orientation for faculty during fall flex week, and once the computers are installed there will be more workshops.  Terence Elliott would like to be a part of that.  

Terence also said he and the deans need to know which rooms are the smart classrooms.  There will have to be some changes in the way these rooms are assigned.  If an instructor won’t be using the features in these classrooms they shouldn’t be assigned to those classrooms.  This may cause some problems with instructors who are used to having a certain room.  The list should include what is in each room.  This will help the scheduler immensely.  A college classroom inventory is being developed in the instruction office to be distributed and will include technology features of classrooms.   Ideally there would be software that includes a room lock schedule, technology features and other options that anyone could check for ease in room use and equipment. 

Plans of Action

1.
Donna Floyd will put together a list of all the classrooms on campus and their features. She will contact DVC to see how they are using this data.

2.
Terence Elliott will send out a list of all the smart classrooms when he receives it.

IV.  Pedestrian Directions and Safety Check-Up

There are now two golf carts available to assist people on campus.  Terence thanked the police for all their help during McKinley Williams’ reception.  

The most problematic walkway is behind the AA-Building.  Frank Hernandez received a lot of complaints last week from some senior citizens.  Frank used his personal car to transport some ladies.  Terence suggested signs being posted to clearly identify the pedestrian walkway behind the AA-Building.

The elevator in the LA-Building wasn’t working a lot during the first week of classes.  Apparently, you need to know to push both buttons to get the elevator to work.

Plans of Action

1.
Tom Sharp will work with Alex Edwards on signage.

2.
Alex will work on repairing the LA-Building elevator.

V.  Campus Projects Priorities List

Everyone was referred to the two handouts from Alex Edwards about ongoing campus maintenance projects.

Frank has been talking to Alex about the condition of the bathrooms.  There has been a lot of graffiti in the H-Building men’s rooms.  They badly need to be painted.  The urinal in the men’s bathroom in the LA-Building has overflowed several times.  The bathrooms working properly are a big problem.  Regular maintenance is needed and the plumbing needs to be checked.  

Guests to the campus frequently come to the AA-Building and the culinary students hang out in the bathrooms.  The AA-Building restrooms shouldn’t be used for dressing rooms.

Plans of Action

1.
Darlene Poe will have her staff paint the bathrooms in the H- and LA-Buildings on Saturday, September 2.

2.
Carol Maga will contact Alex Edwards about regular maintenance for all campus bathrooms.

VI.  Smoking Policy Update

The new smoking policy seems to be working.  We should all continue to remind people we see smoking.  Most students have been receptive.  The culinary arts students are smoking closer to the street.

Plan of Action

Carol Maga will ask Alex Edwards to remove the ashtray in front of the AA-Building.  

VII.  Accreditation

Operations Council must submit two questions to be on the campus-wide survey to Tim Clow by September 6.  Darlene gave Carol a student satisfaction survey for custodial services.  The results are on-line.  This should be reviewed before submitting the two questions to Tim so information isn’t repeated.

Mohammad Eisa from DVC will present about the district’s Environmental Scan of CCC and West County on Sept 14th in LA 107 from 2:00-4:00 p.m.  This is the research that should be used for our self-study and would be good to learn about. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:07 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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